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 Hermiston Irrigation District

Board of Directors

November 16, 2017
Regular Board Meeting Minutes

CALL TO ORDER: Chairman Bergstrom called the November Board Meeting of the Hermiston Irrigation District Board of Directors to order at 4:00 p.m. at the Hermiston Irrigation District office.  Also present at the meeting were Directors Ian Findley and Len Jeppeson; District Manager Annette Kirkpatrick; Field Manager Mike Christley; Bookkeeper Sonia Nash; Customer Service Representative Karra Van Fossen; Bureau of Reclamation Umatilla Field Office Manager Sean Kimbrel; Patrons Chuck Wilcox, Rob & Trasci Cox.  Directors Jeremy Bolen and Wes Locke were not present.
GUESTS:  Mr. Wilcox did not have any business to bring before the Board.
Mr. & Mrs. Cox did not have any business to bring before the Board.
Mr. Kimbrel was introduced and told the Board a little about his background, education and experience. 

MINUTES: The Board reviewed the minutes of the October 19, 2017 Regular Board Meeting.  Director Jeppeson moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Director Findley seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS & VOUCHERS:  The Board reviewed and approved the October 2017 Profit & Loss Report and the November 2017 Vouchers Report.  The Board reviewed and approved the accounts payable receipts.  Bookkeeper Nash gave a report of the District’s financial standing.  
Bookkeeper Nash advised the Board that collection calls were being made November 17, 2017 and there remains approximately $39,000 in outstanding accounts receivable. 
OLD BUSINESS
CTUIR/HID WATER RIGHTS TRADE: District Manager Kirkpatrick stated that there are no updates to report at this time. 

WATER RIGHTS PROJECT: Manager Kirkpatrick reported to the Board that HID has retained EA Engineering Science & Technology, Inc. to go tax lot by tax lot to identify any areas that have not been beneficially irrigated for the purpose of transferring those acres in-stream for 2018.  Manager Kirkpatrick reported that the in-stream lease will protect the water rights that need to be moved and give HID and patrons additional time to correct all water rights.

HID/HSD LAND TRADE: District Manager Kirkpatrick reported that Attorney Hadley has the draft agreement along with Attorney Anderson’s amendments in regards to the trade of the Theater Lane property. District Manager Kirkpatrick reported HID is awaiting response from Attorney Anderson.

WATER MANAGEMENT AND CONSERVATION PLAN: District Manager Kirkpatrick reported that the Water Management and Conservation Plan has been forwarded to Oregon Water Resources Department and expects to send out copies to the interested parties next week. Manager Kirkpatrick reported interested parties have 30 days to comment and then HID can send final draft along with comments received to the State of Oregon for final approval.
NEW BUSINESS
2018 BUDGET: District Manager Kirkpatrick went through the rough draft budget for 2018 line by line. No significant questions or concerns were raised from Directors.
FIELD MANAGER’S REPORT: Field Manager Christley reported that HID had the inmate work crew last week.  They cleaned-up the R-Line, the D-Line around the Butte and cleared the brush along the dam at Cold Springs Reservoir that the Bureau of Reclamation had requested be done.
Field Manager Christley reported HID rented a roller/compactor.  He and the field crew have dropped two loads of Bentonite in the Feed Canal at the 395 Bridge in Stanfield going each direction and a load where Loop Rd and Highland Ave split.  He also reported that the field crew has continued to work on reshaping and compacting the Feed Canal.

District Manager Kirkpatrick reported HID ended the year with exchange credits according to the Water Master and HID still has water in Cold Springs Reservoir. Manager Kirkpatrick stated HID ran water as long as possible for the 2017 irrigation season until there was no longer any demand. 
DISTRICT MANAGER’S REPORT: District Manager Kirkpatrick reported that Bureau of Reclamation will be holding a Canal Operator Training on December 14, 2017 in Richland, WA.  Manager Kirkpatrick stated that Field Manager Christley, the entire field crew along with herself will be going to the training.

District Manager Kirkpatrick reported that the office will be closed November 23-24, 2017 in observance of Thanksgiving.

District Manager Kirkpatrick stated that the OWRC Annual Conference will be held in Hood River, OR November 28 - December 1, 2017.

MEETINGS:  As listed on the Agenda.
ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business, Director Findley moved to adjourn the meeting at 4:49 p.m.  Director Jeppeson seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
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